LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, JULY 14, 2020
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Gene Wier, Secretary Janice Hearne and Alison Emmons were in attendance.  The BOS I Meeting was brought to order by Lou Simone at 7:30 PM via teleconferencing.  Richard Brown joined the call at approximately 7:35 PM.  The meeting announcement along with the Agenda was posted on Facebook and the Township website at least five (5) days prior to the meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  An opportunity was given via the website and Facebook for Township residents to phone, email or fax questions or concerns to the LDT office for BOS review and consideration.  No resident submitted questions or concerns.  (Richard Brown joined the meeting at 7:35 PM).
Lt. Nicole Palmer, PA State Police (PSP), Avondale Barracks:  Lt. Palmer emailed a request to be included in the conference call.  Her priority was to touch base with the Township, provide statistical information regarding police activity within the Township and answer any questions the Supervisors might pose.  She provided the following statistical comparisons from January through June of 2019 and 2020:
	January – June 2019
	January- June 2020

	
	

	Alarms- 10
	Alarms-5

	Deaths- 3 Natural
	Aggravated Assault- 1

	Suicides- 1         Attempt-1
	Burglary- 1

	Drug Overdose-1
	

	Drug Possession-3
	Drug Possession-1

	Motor Vehicle Crashes- 14
	Motor Vehicle Crashes- 14

	DUI Crashes-1 
	DUI Crashes-1  On View DUI-1

	Suspicious Person- 2
	Suspicious Person- 2

	Suspicious Vehicle- 5
	Suspicious Vehicle- 5

	Theft-2
	Theft-1

	Forgery- 3
	Forgery- 1

	Vehicle Theft- 3
	Vehicle Theft- 1

	Citations- 25
	Citations- 18

	Written Warnings- 13
	Written Warnings- 7


Lou Simone asked about some of the designations on the reports LDT receives each month – such as:
CC – Closed CAD (Computer Aided Dispatch) System

GO – General Official possibly meaning tow a vehicle, damage, or contents
See Officer – meaning a report, usually not a crime and possibly a civil matter

House Checks – Residents who let PSP know they are away and an officer checks their residences.  LDT should encourage residents to alert PSP when they will be away.

Speeding Complaints – Let PSP know and a Trooper will be assigned to report on speeding activity.

Major Incidents – Always let the PSP know.

Roadway Shut Downs – Always inform the PSP  

The Board thanked Lt. Palmer for the information she presented and for everything the State Police do within the Township, County and PA in general.
BOS I MINUTES FROM JUNE 09, 2020 MEETING:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I Teleconference Meeting held on 06-09-2020 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  Richard Brown noted he was not present for the entire June BOS I Meeting, therefore he abstained.
JUNE BOS II MEETING:  The BOS II Meeting scheduled for 06-22-2020 was cancelled.
TREASURER’S  REPORT – JUNE, 2020:  Prior to the Meeting all checks were reviewed and signed by Lou Simone.  Alison Emmons explained $200,000 was moved from checking to savings.  She issued checks for Cochranville Fire Co. and West Grove Fire Co. for LDT’s 2020 remaining contribution obligation in an effort to ease the financial strain caused by the Corvid-19 pandemic.  In addition she noted Charles Wallace had substituted for Richard Simpson at the Transfer Station while Mr. Simpson cares for his wife.  
BANK OF MALVERN CD RENEWALS:  LDT received two CD renewals with a renewal date of 05-26-2020 and a renewal rate of .75% .  Both CD’s were allowed to renew automatically.  Mrs. Emmons explained there are no better rates.
2020/2021 WINTER TRAFFIC SERVICES AGREEMENT:  LDT received an approval letter for an increased mileage rate for the Winter Services Agreement.  The BOS accepted the increased rate and Secretary Hearne will return the acceptance form to PennDOT. 
PARKESBURG LIBRARY CONTRIBUTION:  Following discussion Lou Simone made a MOTION to make a contribution of $3,500.00 for 2020/2021.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval. 

LOWE’S CREDIT CARD REQUEST:  Geoff Burkhart requested the status of LDT securing a Credit Card for use in purchasing black top for filling potholes and other small necessary items.  Alison Emmons reminded the BOS that Darryl King was issued a debit card tied to the Fuel Fund and kept in the Secretary’s desk until needed.  Following discussion, Richard Brown made a MOTION to request Alison Emmons secure a Fuel Fund Debit Card for Geoff Burkhart with a $500.00 limit.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – JUNE, 2020:   The BOS reviewed Bill Beers’ June report as follows:  There were nine (9) Building Permits issued - one (1) Building Permit is pending a Conditional Use Hearing for Suzanne Kloud; and five (5) exempt Stormwater Permits were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $4,108.50.  Six (6) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included three (3) resale  U&O’s along with nine (9) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  
Witman Noise:  Mr. Beers continues to monitor ESNG regarding the Witman noise complaint and, during his site visits, no noise was observed.  
Mr. Beers, along with Kathleen Hood, is looking into Chester County Fernwood Bridge:  Historical Commission records for information on the Fernwood Bridge ownership issue.  Lou Simone noted the Fernwood Bridge is jointly owned by LDT and Highland. He will contact Bill Beers for the status of bridge repairs in coordination with Highland Township.  
Morales Issues:  Regarding the Morales issues Richard Brown noted the Townships primary objection is that the property is not zoned for multiple families.   Bill Beers continues to monitor the progress at the Morales property while necessary repairs are conducted.  Currently there is one person (female) living on the premises.   
Strawbridge Paddock:  Mr. Beers is following up on a complaint regarding a Strawbridge paddock on St. Malachi Road which is not vegetated and causing turbidity problems down stream.  Richard Brown will call the Strawbridge Farm Manager to determine how best to deal with the issues / complaint.  
Houghton Proposal:  Lou Simone noted there appears to be some confusion regarding Mr. Houghton’s proposal and activity on the property. Richard Brown explained there was an agreement between  Mr. and Mrs. Houghton and the Township that there should be no activity taking place on the property until the past due balance with the Township is cleared up and a new plan is submitted.  Supervisor Simone will contact Bill Beers regarding the agreement and any new activity.
B. ROADMASTER:  Geoff Burkhart is nearly finished or finished mowing road banks.  He has set a trap for a groundhog that is making a mess in the radio room at the back of the building.  He caught and relocated one, but will see if there are more.  He has repaired the mailbox and checked the marks on driveway.  The marks appear to be from a normal trash truck turn with the temperature being a factor. 
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Other than the groundhog issue, there was nothing new on this topic.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  The June Meeting was cancelled and the  July PC Meeting will also be cancelled.

E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in June and July’s OSC meeting has been cancelled as well. 
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met on June 23rd and Lou Simone read excerpts from the Minutes.  Since the HC had not met in 2020 due to the Covid virus shut down the members voted to retain Diane Henryson as Chairman and Kevin Witman as Vice-Chair.  The HC will begin a revision of their posting on the LDT website.  The Ramsay School-house has been purchased by Mike and Cynthia Holland and their daughter with plans to restore the old schoolhouse as a residence.  The HC will meet again on Tuesday, July 28th at 7:00 PM.  They will either meet in the LDT Meeting Room or possibly outside, weather permitting.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   ARRO requested a designated page for MS4 educational and other materials.  Gene has executed this addition to the website and placed the Illicit Discharge Report Form link on the new page.  The Board thanked Gene for his expertise.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. MORALES:  Discussed previously – See Zoning Officer discussion above.
B. WIGGINS – Offer of Extension:  LDT received another Wiggins Offer of Extension with an expiration date of 09-14-2020.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to acknowledge the Wiggins Offer of Extension until 09-14-2020.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
WIGGINS – Waiver Approval:   Spence Andress suggested the BOS approve the WAIVERS #1 (#10) as well as #4 (#11) in ARRO’s Review Letter dated 01-23-2020.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to Approve the Wiggins Waivers based on the ARRO letter of 01-23-2020 and Spence Andress’ recommendation regarding Items #1 (#10) and #4 (#11)  of the ARRO letter.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
WIGGINS – Conditional Approval:  Item #8 of the ARRO letter dated 01-23-2020 re: pins / monuments, Spence Andress suggested the BOS can approve this with Conditions and that the pins/monuments be installed and field verified now or prior to recording.  Lou Simone made a MOTION for Conditional Approval of the Wiggins Plan with two (2) conditions:

1. Item #8 in the ARRO Review letter dated 01-23-2020 regarding monuments or pins states “The applicant must contact ARRO to verify the monuments have been placed prior to recording”.
2. A letter from PA DEP must be received for Non-Building Waivers.

Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.

C. HOUGHTON PROPOSAL FOR CHILDREN’S BIRTHDAY PARTIES:  Lou Simone requested a letter be sent to Mr. Houghton (if one has not already been sent) to formally advise him that his plan is not in compliance with our Zoning Ordinances and therefore, his request is denied.  Secretary Hearne can write the letter with her signature.
D. ARRO / MS4:  At  ARRO’s request Geoff and Janice have reviewed training information on the internet re: MS4 and each filled out a survey.  Gene Wier 
created a designated MS4 page on the website for all MS4 information, educational materials and an Illicit Discharge Reporting Form.
E. KLOUD CONDITIONAL USE (CU) HEARING:  Stacey Fuller has been in communication with Suzanne Kloud regarding the need for an additional $1,000 application fee and the necessity for an offer of extension if the Hearing cannot be scheduled by August 4, 2020.  Richard Brown explained no detailed plans were submitted, no provision for runoff and there is a need for catch basins.  Lou Simone will call Bill Beers regarding this CU application.
F.  MODULAR BUILDING PROPOSED FOR LDT:   Lou Simone explained he would like to run this idea by the Historical Committee to secure their input and expectations.  He will contact Diane Henryson prior to the next HC meeting.
G. SALT BAY REPAIRS:  Richard Brown suggested Secretary Hearne request a quote from Allen Mummert for Salt Bay repairs (empty bay at the end of the building).  Dr. Brown is available for consultation every afternoon.

H. 2019-2020 SALT CONTRACT:  LDT must order and receive 67.22 tons of salt prior to the end of the contract date of 10-31-2020 or incur storage fees.
I. BONDING FOR SECRETARY:  On 07-13-2020 LDT received the Bond and Invoice for Secretary Hearne.
J. 2020 SOCCER FIELD RESERVATION:  Grant DeCosta was advised in an email on 07-02-2020 that the soccer club/league may use the LDT field on Monday through Fridays from 5:00 PM until 7:00 PM providing everyone using the field follows the safety guidelines from CDC, PA mandates and League rules.  LDT received an email from Mr. DeCosta agreeing to these conditions.  The end date for their reservation will be mid-November.  The athletes have begun practices as of 07-13-2020.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT PHASE V – ESCROW RELEASE #7:   LDT received an ARRO recommendation for BOS approval of Escrow Release #7 in the amount of $94,332.89 which will leave a Letter of Credit balance of $512,336.02.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Honeycroft Village Phase V Escrow Release #7 in the amount of $94,332.89 leaving a Letter of Credit balance of $512,336.02.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
B. HONEYCROFT TRAFFIC SIGNAL POLE INSPECTION:  LDT was asked to do a visual inspection of the traffic signal pole at Honeycroft.  Signal Services was contacted and they advised this inspection is done routinely at each annual inspection.  The pole/light was installed in March/April of 2006. 

C. 2020 CENSUS – LDT:  As of 07-13-2020 LDT has exceeded 2010 Census Form responses by .1% (2020 = 73.3% vs 2010 = 73.2%).   Only 21 
townships/boroughs have MET OR EXCEEDED their 2010 Census response rate out of a total of 122 Townships in Chester County.   LDT is doing well – considering the pandemic.
D. HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN:  Lou Simone requested ARRO complete and file this paperwork.  
E. JUNE 26TH CC DISASTER DECLARATION RESCINDED (Green Phase):  Masks are required outside of home and public spaces.  CCHD and the School District are exploring guidelines for reopening schools safely.
F. JH VACATION:  Thursday, July 30th and Monday, August 3rd Secretary Hearne requested vacation time.  Alison should be available to be in the office during office hours depending on the birth of her third grandchild. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  All Meetings (excluding the Historical Committee) previously held in the Municipal Building continue to be cancelled until further notice. 
A. COVID-19 AT GREEN LEVEL:  Began June 26, 2020.

B. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Scheduled for Tuesday, July 21, 2020 at 7:30 PM.  Cancelled
C. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: Scheduled for Wednesday, July 15, 2020 OS Meeting at 5:30 PM.   Cancelled. 
D. BOS II MEETING:  Scheduled for Monday, July 27, 2020, 7:30 PM.  Via Teleconferencing but probably cancelled
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Next HC Meeting on Tuesday, July 28th at 7:00 PM.  Possibly held outside – weather permitting.
F. KLOUD CONDITIONAL USE HEARING:  Date undetermined at this time.
G. JH VACATION:  Thursday, July 30th and Monday, August 3rd.  
H. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 7:30 PM.  Via Teleconferencing. 
PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.  Checks were signed on July 14th by Lou Simone in the Township Municipal Building.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:29 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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